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Photo: May 28, 2008 Pioneer/ Goodenough Cemetery Revolutionary War Soldier Memorial
Revolutionary War Soldiers Stephen Lindsey and Jonathan Thrasher gravesite memorial/dedication, held on Saturday, May 31, 2008, the culmination of two and a half years of work, was a rainy day but a great success! George and Bridget Clark counted 85 to 100 men, women and children. Mrs. Tonya Trudell (7th grade teacher) was successful in getting many of her students to come and they seemed to be interested in the activities. The timing was perfect because they were studying the Revolutionary War. I created and delivered to 100 students a Revolutionary War booklet containing such information as a brief timeline, the “turtle” (the first submarine), bounty land information, Revolutionary War service of the soldiers buried in Sandy Creek, what each fold of the American flag at a military funeral means, amazing women who served in the Revolution and the ‘truth’ about Molly Pitcher, and prison ships.

A special thanks to all the volunteers, George and Bridget Clark, Gaylord and Paulette Lindsey, the VFW men and women, the DAR including Vawn Otis, Mildred Reid and Dr. Priscilla Thibault and the many others who helped and supported in other ways to make this a great day. Thanks also to Gwen and Dale Ouderkirk for letting us hold this event on their property. 
Wednesday, May 28 at 7pm: Heritage Foundation of Oswego County recognized the commitment and cooperation by the Villages of Lacona and Sandy Creek in the acquisition and adaptive reuse of the historic Lacona Railroad Depot for village offices. Mayor Manchester, Councilwoman Nancy Ridgeway, Historian Cole, Village Clerk Jill Mattison and Margaret Miller were in attendance to receive the awards.  
Father’s Day was thought of by Sonora Smart Dodd, while listening to a Mother's Day sermon in 1909 as a means by which children could have a special day to honor their fathers.  In 1972, President Richard Nixon established a permanent national observance of Father's Day to be held on the third Sunday of June.
The idea of an annual day specifically celebrating the Flag is believed to have first originated in 1885. BJ Cigrand, a schoolteacher, arranged for the pupils in the Fredonia, Wisconsin Public School, District 6, to observe June 14 (the 108th anniversary of the official adoption of The Stars and Stripes) as 'Flag Birthday'. 
The Oswego County Fair dates are Wednesday, July 2 –Sunday, July 6.


We will serve cake and punch on July 4th about noon at the Oswego County Fair to celebrate 130 years of Sandy Creek Village incorporation. 

Stevens Cemetery (the last abandoned cemetery) book is nearing completion. Work on the map showing the location of each stone is being developed.
Wesleyan/Boylston/Sandy Creek Cemetery: A team of people will assemble to make quick work of photographing and documenting this cemetery.
This is the time of year when genealogists travel to other areas to do research. I encourage visitors to call ahead, get an appointment, and bring all pertinent research materials. Many libraries and historical societies are operated by volunteers and hours may be limited for research. 

I will be in my office on Fridays from 9am until 4pm. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      Appointments may be made.
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